July 28, 2016
ianna Spnocks
Philadelphia, PA 19144

Dear Qianna,

The Chestnut Hill College Institutional Review Board has reviewed your submission with regard
to your proposal, How prepared are wrap-around practitioners to provide trauma informed care,
and we are pleased to notify you of IRB approval to proceed with this project, In accordance with
federal IRB guidelines, a proposal is approved for exactly one calendar year. Please note that if
you make any changes or will be making any changes to your approved protocol, you are

required to submit them to the committee as a revision for approval.

Effective January 8, 2015, researchers are required to submit a project year end letter. This letter
should acknowledge that no changes have been made to the approved protocol, and describe the
number of participants, the preliminary results, any unforeseen adverse events and include a
statement certifying that the period of active data collection has ended. In the event that the
period of active data collection is NOT completed at that time, a one year extension may be
requested in this letter. An email confirmation will be sent if this request has been approved. If
no letter is received, the project will be viewed as completed. Please visit The IRB Submission

Page for further details.

May your project be successful and your research be fruitful for all who are involved.

Sincerely,

AP

Kenneth Soprano, Ph.D.
Chair, Institutional Review Board

Kristen Cannon
Agssistant to the Institutional Review Boar

cc. Eileen Webb, Department of Professional Psychology
Scott Browning, Ph.D.
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